TO:

Committee on Planning and Priorities
FROM:
Steering Committee

RE:

Center for Excellence in Teaching and Learning

DATE:             October 15, 2008

Background:

In 2007-2008, in response to requests from faculty to increase support for faculty development and the teacher-scholar model at the College, Interim Provost Beth Paul established an Ad Hoc Committee on the Teaching and Learning Initiative.   The committee, made up of faculty from six schools as well as representatives from Residential Life, Instructional Technology, and the Library, met throughout the year.  Its final report (attached)  recommended the establishment of a Center for Excellence in Teaching and Learning.  The report also called for the creation of a “planning council,” primarily comprised of faculty, to provide advice and support to the Director of the Center.  In a Memorandum dated September 29, 2008 Provost Carol Bresnahan asked the Steering Committee to consider adding a Teaching and Learning Program Council to the governance structure.
Charge:  
The Steering Committee asks the Committee on Planning and Priorities to review the final report of the ad hoc committee and the Provost’s request for a Teaching and Learning Program Council and make recommendations as appropriate.  In proceeding, please consult with the Committee on Academic Programs and the Committee on Faculty Affairs.  Also, please focus on the broader purpose and design of the proposed center, rather than on narrow implementation details.  
Testimony:    
When reporting back, please summarize the efforts made to gather testimony from interested stakeholders.
Deadline:
End of the Fall Semester, 2008
